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Dear Executive Director Maxwell:

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on  Docket UE 210183 re:
Electricity Markets and Compliance with the Clean Energy Transformation Act.

As a member of the Green Team at Keystone United Church of Christ,
Seattle, I followed and celebrated the legislative process leading to
Washington's landmark Clean Energy Transformation Act (CETA).  Now I am
following the rule making crucial for implementing CETA's requirement
that utilities use clean energy to supply Washington's retail
electricity customers and to transition rapidly - 100% carbon neutral by
2030 and 100% carbon free by 2045.

I note with concern that the UTC's recently released draft rule allows
utilities to use fossil fuel generated electricity past 2045 and on
indefinitely.  Accordingly I urge the UTC to eliminate the use of
offsets, such as the "retained Renewable Energy Credits" and other
features allowing the use of fossil fuels and instead uphold CETA's
requirement of 100% clean energy by 2045.

Thank you for your consideration.

Connie Voget

1615 North 41st Street, Seattle, WA 98103
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